

# Ballachulish Community Council

Meeting held in the Shinty Pavilion 4 October 2016

Present: Kath Small, Dave Kitson, Kevin Smith, Rob Malpas, Sandy Stoddart, Shirley Grant, Carl Stubbs (Police)

Apologies: Andrew Baxter Jimmy Waugh, Alisdair Jack,

Minutes were proposed by RM and seconded by KaS

1. NSA – Funding (£7500) in place. We would like to aim for a consultant rather than a Project Manager. Leader deadline for application 11/11/2016
2. Police – 20mph village speed limit mentioned to police. Staffing for fireworks mentioned. Cones for fireworks @ Glencoe Police station.
3. Boatsheds – Funding Ongoing.
4. Co-op – Still awaiting correct signage for a 1 way system to be installed. ONGOING.
5. War Memorial – Cleaning grant to be applied for. Better access for current site to be looked into. Ground at rear of memorial to be opened up.
6. Recycling – Bottle Recycling to be moved to the COOP. Contacted Andy Tuck wood await response. Site meeting with CO op TBC. Look into chipper for garden waste disposal.
7. Christmas Lights – Lights have been ordered to repair broken lights, pea light have to be replaced in the Park.
8. Finances – A report of finances were submitted. £300 donation to Shinty hut for insurance. Grass cutting fees to be reviewed. Comfort scheme to be looked into to fund public toilets.
9. Cycle Path – There is still some repairs required on the Glencoe side of the cycle path. Meeting with Kate Forbes n 18<sup>th</sup> Oct this is to be discussed along with Public toilets, Broadband & Village facilities.
10. JSMTTC - Awaiting replacement. Glenahulish bus stop is also damaged.
11. Ballachulish Sports and Play Park – Looking for funding.
12. Ballachulish Company – Meeting on 13<sup>th</sup> October. AGM 9<sup>th</sup> Nov @ Shinty hut. Company is looking for new members
13. CAP – Very successful launch, lots of input from village. . Look into starting smaller project first.

## AOCB

A. Arch – Contacted Claire Bell HC awaiting contract and drawing information once received will pass on for inclusion on web and face book page.

c. Pathway at the underpass – Scottish water to repair damage. Disable access to be installed at bridge with access to underpass. Try to organise that both happen at the same time.

d. SEPA –No concerns re flooding n village.

e. Village Emergency Plan – Contingency plan to be organised in October. Meeting TBC

f. Village Clean up – A date to be organised before the Bonfire. Possible dates of 15<sup>th</sup>/ 16<sup>th</sup> Oct and 29/30<sup>th</sup> Oct

g. Fireworks Meeting – to be organised date to be advised.

h. Discretionary Budget – Grant for the Sculpture for the entrance to the Village, Dr Grants Stone, The Witches Stone, Landscaping, Meadow flower garden and labour for the Quarry and croft has been applied for.

i. Chiscot – A public meeting to be organised in the Village. Notice to be put up to make Community aware of meeting (25<sup>th</sup> NOV)

k. PPSG – Ballachulish and Glencoe Schools have organised selling wristbands for funds for the defibrillator for the area. New date for application April 2017

l. Quarry Display Boards and Plinths are under refurbishment. (Need proof reading)

m. White lining – in Park Road. Ongoing

n. Village newspaper to be resurrected

Next meeting 1<sup>st</sup> Nov.